ATTACHMENT #4

Overview of Elections Issues 

A number of issues have surfaced during County elections since 2002.  An overview of the election issues and Council actions is provided below. 

In the November 2002 general election, the King County elections section failed to mail a significant number of absentee ballots to voters on a timely basis.  The Council adopted Ordinance 14570 on February 3, 2003, to strengthen the management and oversight of the Elections Section.  The ordinance requires Council confirmation of the position of Director of the King County Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division (REALS) and the Superintendent of Elections.  In addition, the Council hired a consultant, a former county elections manager, to conduct an independent review of county elections in March 2003.  The Council's elections consultant produced a final report for the Council on April 22, 2003, containing a thorough review of County elections procedures, and short- and long-term recommendations for improving the election process in King County.  The Secretary of State also conducted reviews of the County elections operations and made recommendations for improvements.
However, additional problems occurred during the April 22 and May 20, 2003, special elections.  On July 14, 2003, the Council adopted Ordinance 14711 establishing the King County Citizens' Election Oversight Committee.  The Citizens' Oversight Committee analyzed procedural issues that were identified in the 2002 and 2003 elections to identify the causes of the problems, reviewed all elections procedures, and recommended actions for improving the conduct of elections in King County.  The Oversight Committee issued a 158‑page report to the Council in May 2004.  On August 30, 2004, the Council passed Motion 11987, which established a schedule to implement the Citizens' Election Oversight Committee remaining recommendations that were not yet implemented.  

Election issues surfaced again in the 2004 general election and 2005 special elections. The closest race for governor in the state’s history occurred during the 2004 general election.  Every aspect of the County elections process was closely scrutinized during multiple recounts of ballots, which led to the identification of numerous management, procedural and other issues.  

In the following Spring 2005 special election, some ballot envelopes were mailed without ballots, further indicating that factors contributing to these and other problems need to be identified and addressed.  In response, the Council adopted Motion 12107 calling for an independent and comprehensive audit of the King County Elections Section.  The audit was released on October 3, 2005 and contains 25 recommendations for improvements based on findings.
The Council also adopted Ordinance 15157 on April 25, 2005, reestablishing the Citizens’ Election Oversight Committee.  The Committee is charged with reviewing the 2004 general election and the 2005 special election to recommend improvements that the Council can implement to reduce future errors.  It is also charged with observing the 2005 primary and general elections.  Its final report is due February 1, 2006.

Elections operations are complicated by the fact that they occur in three facilities.  The four reports referenced above which have been completed all make the recommendation to consolidate elections into a single facility.  
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